

From: Gall, Joanna <<u>joanna.gall@aer.gov.au</u>>
Sent: Monday, September 27, 2021 2:50 PM
To: Hassan, Ali <<u>Ali.Hassan@accc.gov.au</u>>

 $\textbf{Cc:} \ Park, Rowena < \underline{Rowena.Park@aer.gov.au} >; \ Jolly, \ Stephanie < \underline{Stephanie.jolly@aer.gov.au} >; \ Burkitt, \ Blair >; \ Description | Park |$

<<u>blair.burkitt@aer.gov.au</u>>; Price, Jesse <<u>Jesse.Price@aer.gov.au</u>>

Subject: RE: FOR REVIEW : AEMO - Daniel Westerman letter - Humelink - Draft Corro Memo - August 2021

[SEC=OFFICIAL]

OFFICIAL

Hey Ali,

Thank very much for this, no drama at all.

I have looked at the letter, well written. My only suggestion is that you could delete the more formal reference to the AER not taking action at the tail end of the corro and make it more of a 'noted' tone.

From: Hassan, Ali < Ali. Hassan@accc.gov.au > Sent: Friday, 24 September 2021 12:20 PM
To: Gall, Joanna < joanna.gall@aer.gov.au >

Cc: Park, Rowena < <u>Rowena.Park@aer.gov.au</u>>; Jolly, Stephanie < <u>Stephanie.jolly@aer.gov.au</u>>; Burkitt, Blair < <u>blair.burkitt@aer.gov.au</u>>; Price, Jesse < <u>Jesse.Price@aer.gov.au</u>>

Subject: FW: FOR REVIEW: AEMO - Daniel Westerman letter - Humelink - Draft Corro Memo - August 2021 [SEC=OFFICIAL]

OFFICIAL

Hi Jo

Apologies for this.

However, will make sure such correspondences are reviewed by C&E in future.

Humble Regards

Ali

From: Price, Jesse < <u>Jesse.Price@aer.gov.au</u>>
Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 2:33 PM

To: Savage, Clare < Clare.Savage@aer.gov.au >; Haseltine, Chloe < chloe.haseltine@aer.gov.au >

Cc: Develin, Liz < Liz.Develin@aer.gov.au >; Jolly, Stephanie < Stephanie.jolly@aer.gov.au >; Burkitt, Blair < blair.burkitt@aer.gov.au >; Hassan, Ali < Ali.Hassan@accc.gov.au >; Grant, Janene < janene.grant@aer.gov.au >

Subject: FOR REVIEW : AEMO - Daniel Westerman letter - Humelink - Draft Corro Memo - August 2021

[SEC=OFFICIAL]

OFFICIAL

Hi Clare

Please find attached for your review our response to the letter from AEMO recently.

As a brief background, we took this matter to ECC on 31 August 2021 which endorsed sending a response to AEMO. The ECC minute is set out below:

31 August oral update – ECC Minute

The Committee endorsed sending a letter to AEMO:

- confirming that the AER is comfortable with AEMO's approach to rely on 2022 ISP stakeholder consultation to publish an ISP Update alongside draft 2022 ISP in December 2021,
- no action would be taken in respect to any non-compliance with the requirement of AER's Forecasting Best Practice Guidelines to consult on a draft ISP update separately and
- AEMO should notify stakeholders of its approach to preparing and publishing the ISP Update in December 2021, without undertaking a separate consultation process.



Price, Jesse has shared a document with you

AEMO - Daniel Westerman letter - Humelink - Draft Corro Memo - August 2021.docx



Jesse Price

Director | Stakeholder Engagement
Strategic Communications and Engagement Branch

Australian Energy Regulator

Level 20, 175 Pitt Street, Sydney T: 02 9230 3889 M: 0403497877

www.energymadeeasy.gov.au www.aer.gov.au



IMPORTANT: This email from the Australian Energy Regulator (AER), and any attachments to it, may contain information that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal, professional or other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not review, copy, disseminate, disclose to others or take action in reliance on, any material contained within this email. If you have received this email in error, please let the AER know by reply email to the sender informing them of the mistake and delete all copies from your computer system. For the purposes of the Spam Act 2003, this email is authorised by the AER www.aer.gov.au



CORRESPONDENCE MEMO

To: Clare Savage, Chair From: Daniel Westerman Date received: 24 August 2021

Due date: TBC Channel: Letter

Proposed Response: via email

From: Dr Liz Develin

Summary:

• AEMO wants to finalise the regulatory approval process for HumeLink.

- TransGrid has indicated it will request AEMO to carry out a 'feedback loop' assessment
 of the HumeLink preferred option under the new ISP Rules. AEMO is required to assess
 the HumeLink PACR preferred option under the feedback loop rules against the most
 recent ISP (i.e. the 2020 ISP) which includes any ISP update.
- AEMO propose to use the most up-to-date basis for a feedback loop assessment, based on the 2021 Inputs, Assumptions and Scenarios Report (2021 IASR) published in July 2021. The necessary ISP update would involve a one stage consultation process (Appendix B Forecasting Best Practice Guidelines (FBPG)) and the content would be required to include the 'description and impact' of any new information (NER 5.22.15).
- AEMO has stated that it completed significant consultation during the development of the 2021 IASR and the ISP methodology as part of the 2022 ISP process.
- AEMO therefore does not believe that any further consultation would substantially
 improve an ISP update separate to the development of the Draft 2022 ISP. AEMO thus
 believes that it is an efficient and effective process to issue an ISP update by using the
 Draft 2022 ISP, scheduled for release in December 2021.
- AEMO seeks our confirmation in writing that the approach outlined above is acceptable
 to the AER and that no action would be taken in respect to any non-compliance with the
 requirement of the FBPG to separately consult on a draft ISP update.
- AEMO genuinely believes that extensive consultation for the 2021 IASR forms a robust basis for an ISP update without the need to separately publish a draft ISP update.

Consulted:

Blair Burkitt, Ali Hassan, Stephanie Jolly

Next steps:

- · Draft response prepared and reviewed
- · Response sent by email



DRAFT RESPONSE

XXX September 2021

Mr Daniel Westerman Chief Executive Officer AEMO Level 22 530 Collins Street Melbourne VIC 3000

Dear Mr Westerman

Thank you for your letter dated 24 August 2021 outlining AEMO's proposed approach to publishing an Integrated System Plan (ISP) Update alongside the draft 2022 ISP in December 2021. In particular, you have sought confirmation that the proposed approach outlined in your letter is acceptable to the AER.

As you are aware, under the National Electricity Rules (NER), for an actionable ISP project, the RIT-T proponent must seek confirmation (referred to as the ISP feedback loop) that the preferred option in its Project Assessment Conclusions Report (PACR) is consistent with the optimal development path (ODP) in the most recent ISP (as amended by any ISP Update).

TransGrid completed its PACR for its Humelink RIT-T on 29 July 2021 and stated that it intends to seek AEMO confirmation that the preferred option is consistent with the ODP in the most recent ISP. For the purposes of this confirmation, the most recent ISP is the 2020 ISP, unless there is an ISP Update.

Based on the information provided in your letter, we understand that:

- AEMO considers that the most recent 2020 ISP should not be used to confirm whether
 the preferred option in the Humelink RIT-T is consistent with the ODP on the basis that
 the relevant inputs and assumptions have changed significantly since the publication of
 2020 ISP.
- AEMO instead proposes to use the most up-to-date information for a feedback loop assessment, based on the 2021 Inputs, Assumptions and Scenarios Report (2021 IASR) published in July 2021.
- Clause 5.22.15 (c) of the NER and the AER's Forecasting Best Practice Guidelines (FBPG) require AEMO to follow a single stage consultation process, as set out in our FBPG, when undertaking an ISP Update.
- AEMO has completed consultation and finalised the 2021 IASR and the ISP methodology as part of the 2022 ISP process. Therefore AEMO does not believe that any further consultation as required by our FBPG would substantially improve an ISP Update separate to the development of the Draft 2022 ISP.
- AEMO believes that it is an efficient and effective process to issue an ISP Update by using the Draft 2022 ISP, scheduled for release in December 2021.

The AER recognises that that there is likely to be limited value in undertaking a separate consultation process for the purposes of the ISP Update considering the recently completed consultation undertaken during the development of 2021 IASR and the ISP methodology.



Therefore, the AER does not intend to take any further action in relation to AEMO's proposal to issue an ISP Update in the manner outlined above and, in particular, in relation to any non-compliance with the consultation requirements (as set out in NER clauses 5.22.15 (c)(e) and the AER's FBPG) for that Update. Before issuing the draft ISP, we expect AEMO to notify stakeholders about its proposed approach.

Please note that if new information comes to light or the information that you provided is found to be inaccurate or misleading, the AER may choose to take action or otherwise seek to ensure compliance with the NER.

If you have any queries, please contact Blair Burkitt at blair.burkitt@aer.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Clare Savage AER Chair